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PRINCIPALôS REPORT 
 

At the end of last year we advised that Kurunjang Primary 
School was participating in the Glasses for Kids program in 
2018. This program is providing free vision screening, further 
eye testing and glasses if required, for all Foundation to Year 3 
students in 250 of Victoria's government schools. It has a 
potential to reach more than 30,000 students and is being 
delivered as a partnership between State Schoolsô Relief and its 
partner providers, with the support of the Department of 
Education and Training. Letters were distributed in week one 
this year with sight screenings scheduled for last Monday 12th 
February. The response was so great that even with the 
attendance of 10 optometry students from the University of 
Melbourneôs Department of Optometry and Vision Sciences 
conducting the sight screenings, we had to reschedule a second 
day this week.  
 

Screening, testing, and the provision of glasses is backed by 
evidence as an effective means of supporting students and their 
families, by helping to improve learning behaviours and leading 
to better schooling outcomes. 160 students in Foundation, Year 
1, 2 and 3 have been screened and the children who require 
additional eye testing will be referred to an established 
optometry practice for further bulk billed testing. Glasses will be 
dispensed for free, if needed.   
 

It is great to witness the increase in confidence and 
independence in not only the Foundation students but all the 
younger students, in the short time they have been at school. 
Particularly great are the parents who realize the importance of 
allowing their children to carry their own bags etc and the 
children are coping very well inside in taking out the necessary 
items such as their take home reading books etc. Nurturing 
reasonable independence is also another pre-determiner for 
optimum success in learning. 
 

Thank you to all members of the community who adhere to the 
signs regarding staff cars only in the staff carpark and are able 
to make arrangements/adjustments for picking up the children 
at the end of the day. These include carpooling with a 
friend/family member, parking away and walking the remaining 
distance or alerting the children to a designated meeting spot or 
small delay in time. It is not safe to access the staff carpark for 
pedestrian use or individual benefit when there are 580 students 
and 53 staff attending the school. The Cleanaway trucks picking 
up the rubbish in the dumpster and coaches for school 
excursions/camps also need access to the carpark. 
  

Signs are also displayed according to the legislation since May 
2015 of not smoking within 4 metres of any of the school 
entrances. Legislation banning smoking in all closed public 
places, was extended in 2010 making it illegal to smoke in cars 
carrying children aged under 18. I urge all parents and carers to 
ensure the children are not exposed to smoke in confined 
spaces including the car.  
 

Today we have included the attachment of our communication 
and concerns process if you are needing assistance regarding 
your child/ren at school.  A smaller version will regularly appear 
in the newsletter but the A4 size is handy to place on your 
noticeboard or fridge at home.  

 

 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 
 

Please also keep an eye on the newsletter calendar for the 
important forthcoming events. Monday week, February 26th is 
our first scheduled non-pupil (curriculum) day (excluding the day 
prior to the students returning to school). On this curriculum day, 
staff will be involved in translating the essential learnings from 
the Victorian curriculum into proficiency scales; identifying the 
progressive levels of learning in all areas - including the 
expected level of learning, the pre-requisite levels for reaching 
the expected level and the levels extending beyond the 
expected level.  
 

Tomorrowôs assembly is for years 3-6. We look forward to 
seeing you there if you are able to attend. 

 

 
 
 

~ Learning Together 
 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Thursday. The awards are presented to the 

students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in the Gym.  

Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

3/4 Ryan ~ Ayden Brooke 
3/4 Ryan ~ Laila Wills 

3/4 Oliver ~ Luke Downes 
3/4 Oliver ~ Annalyse Coley-Rankin 

3/4 Condon ~ Eli Briggs-Sparks 
3/4 Condon ~ T.J. Lio 

3/4 DôElia ~ Jenna Bonfiglio 
3/4 DôElia ~ Tyson Smith 

3/4 Wilkinson ~ Tyler MacDougall 
3/4 Wilkinson ~ Makenzie Kostevc 

5/6 Krystyna ~ Rhys Bauer 
5/6 Krystyna ~ Rohan Fawcett 

5/6 Krystyna ~ The Whole Class 
5/6 McGettigan ~ Kirita Lui 

5/6 McGettigan ~ Jazabelle Sioli 
5/6 Otto ~ Justin Nguyen 

5/6 Otto ~ Jack Thompson 
5/6 Sharon ~ Quynh Le 

5/6 Sharon ~ Emily Gilford 
5/6 Sharon ~ Sapphire Lambert 

5/6 Stephanie ~ Detroit Williams Hales 
5/6 Stephanie ~ Beau Butcher 

 

 

 

 

 



FORWARD PLANNING  
 

Friday 16th February 

¶ Book Club ~ Orders Due 
Friday 23rd February 

¶ Final payment for Year 5/6 Camp due 
Monday 26th February 

¶ Curriculum Day ~ Students not required at school 
Thursday 1st March 

¶ Year 5/6 Shrine of Remembrance Excursion 
Tuesday 6th March 

¶ School Photo Day  
Wednesday 7th to Friday 9th March 

¶ Grade 5/6 Camp 
Friday 9th March 

¶ Year 1/2 Billy Cart Incursion ~ Payment Due 
Tuesday 13th March & Wednesday 14th March 

¶ Learning Conferences ~ More information to 
come 

Thursday 15th & Friday 16th March 

¶ Year 1/2 Billy Cart Incursion 

 

 

CELEBRATION OF LEARNING:  

FOUNDATION MEL/EDWARD  
 

Students in Foundation 
Mel/Edward have been 
learning classroom 
routines and school 
wide expectations 
during their first week at 
school.  They have been 
quick to understand and 
demonstrate SHARP 
lines when moving 
through the school.  
We have also 
introduced their morning 
routine, which involves 
unpacking their bags, 
changing their take 
home text and having 
their planner signed. All 
of this occurs in the first 
10 minutes of the day, 

making it important to arrive on time at 8:50am! We are very 
proud of their efforts and enthusiasm for learning.   

 

 

PFA NEWS 
 

If you would like to assist the PFA in any way 
please leave your details at the office or contact 

Elizabeth Bajada on 0404 525 975 or lizbajada@hotmail.com. 
 

The PFA is a great way to be involved in your school 
community as well as make some new friends. 
 

Liz and the PFA  

 

APPLICATIONS FOR CSEF 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSION FUND 
 

 

If you have a valid means tested concession card or you are a 
temporary foster parent you may be eligible to get assistance 
through the CSEF.  Please collect an application form from the 
school office and return it with your current Health 
Care/Concession card ASAP.  
 

If you started at Kurunjang Primary School last year and did not 
apply for CSEF here, are new to the school this year or your 
circumstances have changed  you will have to fill out the CSEF 
form and return it to the school office.  If you applied for CSEF 
last year at Kurunjang Primary School your application has 
automatically been processed.  If you have any questions or are 
unsure if you are eligible to apply for CSEF please contact Vee-
arnie at the school office.  

 

WEDNESDAYôS MULTICULTURAL 

PLAYGROUP AT KP S 
 

Children 0-5 years are offered the opportunity to join Playgroup 
with VICSEG.   

 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS ~ FRIDAYôS 9-11AM 
 

Children from 0-5yrs. Come along and meet new people while 
your child learns through play experiences. 
 

New members welcome however, you must phone to register.  
For further information on any of our playgroups, please 
contact Kathleen McInnes on 9743 0633. 

 
Friday 23rd ~ Autumn  

 

 

 

OSHCLUB NEWS 
 

OSHClub Kurunjang BSC: 6:50am-8:50am & ASC: 3:10pm-
6:30pm each day during the school term.  We are operating in 
Room MB(E)3, the room next to the playroom.  
 

Our program provides a healthy breakfast and afternoon tea 
each day. Permanent and occasional vacancies are available 
for Before School & After School Care. 
 

Please feel free to come in and see our program and the fun 
activities our staff provide! 
 

Program Phone: 0400 028 149  
Coordinator:  Brittany 
Assistant: Danielle 

 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program. Please 
create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au.  All bookings 
and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. 
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct 
at the program. 

 
 

CHANGE OF DETAILS  
 

If you have changed any of your contact 
details could you please advise the school 
office ASAP so that our records can be 
updated.  It is vitally important that we have 
current contact details in order to call parents.   

 

 

CANTEEN  
 

Ham & Salad Sandwich 
Strawberry Frozen Yoghurt 

      

        $5.00 

mailto:lizbajada@hotmail.com
http://www.oshclub.com.au/


NOTICE FROM THE 

CANTEEN 
 

The canteen WILL NOT be open for 

lunch time over the counter sales on 
Wednesday 21st February.  Canteen recess and lunch orders 
will still be available 
 

Thank you ~ Lisa 

 

 

STUDENT MEDICATIONS FORMS  
 

New medical forms have been given to students who 
require them. Could all forms be returned to the Office 
as soon as possible. If your child no longer has 
medical conditions or allergens have changed we 
need to be notified in writing. All Anaphylaxis, 

Asthma, Allergy and medical conditions need to be updated 
yearly as per department guidelines. 
 

Thank you ~ Stacey Williams 

 

 

BOOK CLUB  
 

All Book Club orders MUST be returned 
TOMORROW for processing. Online  

orders will close on this date for delivery at 
school. Please make sure all orders have the childôs name, 

grade and correct money placed in a sealed envelope/bag.  

 

 

ASSISTANCE REQUIRED IN LIBRARY  
 

If there are any parents who would like to assist 
with covering library books, please come to the 
library on Fridays between 11.30am ï 3.00pm.  
Any time you could spare would be greatly 
appreciated. 

 

Thankyou 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 

 
 
 
 

ABSENCES: 
 

Did you know? If a child misses over 20 days every half year, 
this equates to 2 ½ years of learning between Foundation and 
Year 12. 
 

LATE ARRIVALS: 
 

If your child is running late for any particular reason, please take 
them to the office to be signed into school. A late pass will be 
issued to your child to be given to the teacher 

 

 

COLES SPORTS FOR 

SCHOOLS 2018 HAS STARTED 
 

Kurunjang Primary School has registered to 
participate in the Sports for Schools 
program.  If you shop at Coles collect your 

vouchers when shopping and bring them to school by the 11th 
May 2018.  We have a collection box for vouchers to be placed 
in at the school office and there is also a collection box for 
vouchers at Coles at Woodgrove. 
 

The vouchers will be redeemed for sports equipment for all of 
our students to use in their PE sessions or during recess and 
lunchtime breaks. 
 

Helen Craig and Christine Butcher 
Coles Sports for Schools 

 

 
Have you signed up to the Compass App?  

 

In order to keep you up to date with important information Kurunjang Primary School is now part of a new 

portal system called COMPASS.     

 

Through Compass you will be able to update personal details such as phone numbers and be kept up to date 

with important dates, whole school events, due dates, excursion reminders and more.   

 

This year you will be able to view your childs school report and learning tasks completed thr oughout the school 

year via Compass.  

 

If you have not yet signed up, please return the slip below for you to receive your personalised login details.  

" - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

I would like to receive my COMPASS APP details to be kept updated with school events, reminders and 

calendar items.   

 

Name: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Student name/s: _________________________________________________________ 

 

Class: ____________________________________________________________________ 



 

 



 

  



 

 

 

 
 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 ï 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 ï 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 

 
 

Get energized and in shape for summer 
1 on 1 Personal training also available. 

 All ages and fitness levels, male and female welcome 
                                 Competitive rates 

First assessment free (Mention this ad) 
Get fit have fun in a local and kid friendly environment 

For all your healthy lifestyle and fitness needs 
 

 
 


